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Staff News 

This week we welcomed some Pre-service teachers to 

our school, Mr Zhang and Miss Labbade. These teachers 

will be working with class 2V and 2L for 6 weeks. We also 

welcomed a Pre-service teacher into the Preschool, Miss 

Laiba. We know they will enjoy their time at Lansvale PS.  

Mr Michael Finch our IT contractor will be beginning some 
leave over the next few weeks as he welcomes a new  
baby. We wish Michael and his family all the best for this 
exciting time. Mr Tim Mukri will be working at Lansvale PS 
while Michael is on leave.  

P & C Meeting 

Our next P & C meeting will be held on Monday 23rd May at 
9:15am. I encourage all families to come along. During this 
meeting I will share updates from our Strategic Improvement 
Plan. I’m looking forward to sharing this with everyone as we 
work together to support our wonderful children at Lansvale 
Public School.  

Mother’s Day  

A huge thank you to our wonderful P & C for coordinating 
the Mother’s Day stall last week. Thank you for your time, 
effort and dedication to the wonderful families of Lansvale 
PS.  

Cross Country Carnival 

Our annual Cross Country carnival was a huge success 
last week. The students also really enjoyed participating in 
the inflatable course that was hosted by Challenge2Bfit. 
We were thankful that we had nice weather and that the 
students were able to enjoy this day. Thank you to the P & 
C for selling various food items on this day. Huge thank 
you to our wonderful P & C for coordinating the Mother’s Day 
stall last week. Thank you for your time, effort and           
dedication to the wonderful families of Lansvale PS.  
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Principal’s Message...continued 

Network Upgrade 

Over the last few weeks our school has received an 
upgrade of our entire internet network. This project was 
jointly funded by the Department of Education and will 
help to ensure that we have faster, stronger and more 
reliable internet access across our entire school. The 
final upgrade connection will occur in the coming weeks as we 
transition over to the new network. This will mean we will have 
no internet access for 1 day but once we are connected we will 
see many benefits across the entire school.  

SRE – Special Religious Education 

SRE will be returning in Week 4. At this point we only 
have volunteers for Catholic and Buddhist Special      
Religious Education classes. If you know of anyone who 
is qualified and would be willing to volunteer their time to 
run lessons for Islamic SRE between 9am – 10:10am 
every Thursday at Lansvale PS please encourage them to contact the    
Islamic Special Religious Education organisation. More details can be 
found at https://www.isre.org.au/. Qualified volunteers would need to have a 
current  working with children number (WWCC) and be double vaccinated. 

COVID-SMART  

A reminder that if a student or staff member receives a positive RAT test, 
they need to: 

• record the positive RAT result through the Service 
NSW website or Service NSW app – and add details of 
our school. 

• notify the school of the positive RAT or PCR test result 
as soon as possible 

• You can email the school at lansvale-
p.school@det.nsw.edu.au or phone on 9724 5252 

• follow NSW Health advice to isolate for 7 days. 

Attendance Email Notifications 

As communicated to families last week we are now sending daily email  

notifications to all families with children who have an unexplained absence. 

Families are able to reply to this email informing the school office of the 

reason for their leave.  

Letters will also be sent home to families if a reason has not been received 
within 7 days. If you have any questions about our attendance procedures 
then please contact the office.  
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Applying for Year 5 entry to an             

opportunity class in 2023 

Applications for Year 5 entry to an opportunity 

class in 2023 opened on Tuesday 26th April 

2022 and will close on Friday 13th May 2022.  

For more information about Opportunity Classes for 2023 and applications 

please visit:  https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-

schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5   

All applicants are required to sit the Opportunity Class Placement Test held 
on Thursday 28th July,  2022.  

NAPLAN Online 

Year 3 and Year 5 started NAPLAN this week. The schedule for the         
assessments is as follows:  

Week 3   
Tuesday 10th May  Thursday 12th May   Friday 13th May  

Year 3 Writing   

  
Year 5 Writing   

Year 3 Reading  
   

Year 5 Reading   

Year 3 & Year 5 Catch Up 
Assessment - Writing   

  
  

Week 4  

Monday 16th May  Tuesday 17th 
May   

Thursday 19th 
May  

Friday 20th 
May   

Year 3 Language        
Conventions  

  
Year 5 Language        
Conventions  

Year 3 Numeracy   

  
Year 5 Numeracy   

Year 3 & Year 5 
Catch Up Assess-
ment - Day 1  

  
  
  

Year 3 & Year 5 
Catch Up Assess-
ment - Day 2  

Students will be participating in practice tests in 
the lead up to the NAPLAN testing period. These 
will be conducted during school time, in test like 
conditions. There is a Public Demonstration site 
that can be accessed from home. We encourage 
you to allow your child/ren to practice at home so 
that they are confident in using the online functions and are familiar with 
the question types.   
https://nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site   
Students may be exempt from NAPLAN tests if they:   
• are newly arrived in Australia (less than one year before the test) and 

with a language background other than English, or   
• have significant intellectual disability and/ or significant co-existing 

conditions which severely limit their capacity to participate in the 
tests.   

Principal’s Message...continued 
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Principal’s Message...continued 

All other students are expected to participate in the tests.   
Disability adjustments which reflect the student’s normal level of support in 
the classroom may be provided. Large print, braille, coloured versions and 
electronic tests are also available to meet the needs of individual students. 
Access to disability adjustments or exemption from tests must be discussed 
with the school principal and a parent or carer consent form must be 
signed.    
Students may be withdrawn from NAPLAN by their parent or carer after 
consultation with the school principal. To withdraw your child from NAPLAN, 
a parent or carer form must be signed. Please make an appointment with 
your child’s teacher if you need to discuss your child’s participation in 
NAPLAN.   
Additional information about NAPLAN can be found at:   
https://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/parent-carer-support    
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the school.  

Kindergarten and Preschool 2023 Enrolments  

We would like to start welcoming any enrolments 
into Kindergarten or Preschool for 2023. If your 
child turns 5 before 31st July 2023 you are able to 
request an enrolment application from the school 
office. All families within our school intake area 
will be accepted, provided all documentation is 
submitted. Families can also complete their initial enrolment application 
online via our school website at https://lansvale-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/  

If your child does not live within our intake area, visit out-of-area     
enrolment. Out-of-area enrolment procedures are subject to the    
department’s enrolment policy. 

Marvellous Moments with Mrs Karam  

This week I visited 2 classes. It was great to visit classes 

and see our students learning so much.  

 
 

Year 6 - Vietnamese – Community Languages – 

Mrs Bui 

I had a great time visiting our Year 6 
students in Mrs Bui’s Vietnamese  
Community Language class. From the 
moment I entered the classroom I could 
see how amazing our students are in 
using the Vietnamese language.      
Almost the entire lesson was in        
Vietnamese and it was great to see our 
students learning to read, speak and 
write in Vietnamese. On this occasion 
the students were learning about      
different types of food and drink. We 
chatted about our favourite Vietnamese 
dish and I really enjoyed my time with 
Year 6.  
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Have a wonderful fortnight.  

 

Mrs Laura Karam 

Principal  

Year 6 – Cultural Studies – Mr Tom Brazel  

It was an absolute pleasure visiting Year 6 during their cultural studies time 
this week. The students have been working on different projects in groups. 
Each group is researching about a planet. I was able to visit the groups and 
learnt about the many interesting facts of the planets around us. I was very 
impressed with how well the students were able to work together to create   
a PowerPoint presentation. I’m looking forward to seeing the finished 
presentations.  
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Deputy Principal’s Corner                                             
with Mrs Hutchinson and Mrs Chau 

From Mrs. Hutchinson  

Books with Mrs H 

Boy, have I had a lot of fun this fortnight 

reading some of my favourite books to 

some of our lovely students!  

I shared a book that I just adore with            

4S called “The Fantastic Flying Books of Mr 

Morris Lessmore”. If you have not read this 

one yet, I highly recommend you grab your-

self a copy or watch the animated movie 

which can be found by typing the book 

name into Google. 4S were engrossed in the 

tale and we had a great discussion about 

the joy that reading can bring to our lives. 

The illustrations in this book are second to 

none and are beautifully drawn- it really is 

worth a look! 

I visited 3N shortly after our ANZAC ceremony so decided 

to share a true story about a French orphan boy who 

formed a friendship with an Australian soldier during 

World War I, titled “The Little Stowaway”. The book shares 

the beautiful story of their relationship and how the       

soldier, Tim Tovell, was able to change the boy’s life       

forever. The best part about the book are the real       

photographs that are intertwined between the              

illustrations. The students in 3N loved examining the     

photos and loved that this was based on a true story. 
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I always love an excuse to go into kindergarten, 

so I was very excited to visit KL and read them a 

silly story called, “There was an old bloke who 

swallowed a bunny”. This story has the same 

rhythm as the nursey rhyme, “There was an old 

woman who swallowed a fly,” which the children 

were already familiar with. Before we started 

reading, I made sure to explain to the children 

that the word ‘bloke’ was another word for man. 

The kids thought that was very funny! 

I also made it to 2W this    

fortnight as well- geez, I was 

busy! 

I read to them a book my 

daughter picked out called 

“The Tomorrow Book” by 

Jackie French. This book has 

an environmental message  

and it is even printed on recycled paper. After the book, 2W had a lot of questions 

and comments to make which I loved! They are a very inquisitive and interested class 

and it was fun to spend some time with them. 



Please RSVP by 08/08/2019 by telephone 9724 5252 

Special visitors to brighten my day! 
This week, I had some special 

visitors from KN to show me 

some fabulous writing about 

sunflowers. 

KN students were so proud of 

themselves and very excited to 

be visiting the office. They were 

all able to write a sentence or 

two about what sunflowers 

need to grow and could read 

their work to me. I could not  

help myself, I had to dig deep into my stickers stash to give them all two scratch and 

sniff stickers!!! 

I also had two very special visitors from 2D who had 

produced some fabulous writing about the ANZAC 

day ceremony. Both Anna and Justin were able to 

read their recounts to me and could show me how 

they had revised their writing to make it better. How 

good is that? I love visits like this – seeing our        

students trying their best and celebrating their      

efforts makes me happy. It sure did brighten my 

day. 

Congratulations to these students – I was so          

impressed! Keep it up and thank you for the smile 

you put on my face. 

From Mrs. Chau 

Take that Number with 2V and 2D 

It was so fun working with 2D and 2V last week. Students in Year 2 used their 

knowledge of numbers to flexibly add, subtract and multiply numbers rolled on 4 dice 

in a game called Take that Number! 2V were so excited to play the game, they man-

aged to convince Ms Khuan to join us by chanting her name repeatedly. It was so 

wonderful to see the students so engaged and strategically thinking of ways to make 

target numbers. In the words of Michael (2V), “This is so fun! It doesn’t feel like Maths.” 

In fact, they enjoyed it so much they asked how they could play it at home with their 

parents. Ramah worked out that she could just make the numbers by writing them on 

paper and rolling a dice 4 times at home. If you would like to play this fun game at 

home, the instructions are below. 
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Take that Number Instructions  

Aim of the game – to collect more numbers than your opponent  

(You will need: dice, cards (or paper) with numbers 1-24 

• The first player rolls the dice 4 times - write them down so you don’t forget 

• Use the numbers to add, subtract, multiply, divide to get one of the numbers on 

the cards - collect that number.  

• Second player can choose to use the numbers that the first player rolled or can 

roll again.  

• Use the numbers to add, subtract, multiply, divide to get one of the numbers on 

the cards - collect that number.  

• If a player has rolled and cannot make any of the numbers left, they miss a turn.  

• The play with the most numbers at the end wins.  
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Preschool Newsletter Week 4 
 
Active Beginnings- Our preschoolers are getting active, fit and healthy through 
an active movement program called Active Beginnings. Every Tuesday and 
Thursday our children will learn 4 fundamental motor skills such as kicking/
punting, locomotion & balance, throwing and striking, catching and interception. 
Our children are having so much fun while developing their self belief,            
confidence and resilience through play in a safe and positive environment. 
 
Click on the following link to learn more about the benefits of movement          
activities in early childhood  and for some fun movement activities you can do   
at home. 
https://preschool.utahdanceartists.com/blog/movement-activities-for-
preschoolers-you-can-do-at-home/ 

Mothers Day- This week our preschoolers also got to create their own special 
gift for someone special in their lives. They carefully selected a special gift from 
the mother’s day stall and also worked hard to create their own special gift at  
preschool. We hope all our mums, grandmothers, sisters and aunts have a very 
special day this Sunday. 
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Anzac Day- Look at the beautiful poppies the children made this week for       
Anzac Day. They used a variety of mediums such as paint sticks, crepe paper, 
buttons, patty pans and paddle pop sticks to create a variety of poppies.  

Snail Findings- This week, our children explored their outdoor garden as they 
noticed many snails eating our leaves! They started collecting it, comparing     
the size and pondered what it needs to eat to stay alive. The children then     
suggested making a home for our snails that we collected. This allowed them    
to connect to their natural world as they showed growing appreciation for their 
natural environment and living things.  
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